October 8, 2008
Linda St. Claire

Conservation, Development and Planning Department

County of Napa

1195 Third Street, Room 210

Napa, CA 94559

Re:    Spelletich Cellars - 425 Gateway Road West  (APN  57-210-045)
Dear Ms. St. Claire:

The Napa Sanitation District has reviewed the plans for the Spelletich Cellars tenant improvement located at 425 Gateway Road West.  The proposed facility will be used for wine production.  Disposal of all winery waste will be done by a hold and haul method with no process wastewater to be discharged to the sanitary sewer system.  The District is ready to issue a sanitation clearance letter for the tenant improvement upon receipt of documentation of who will be hauling the winery waste and where it will be going.

Please note that this letter also serves as a “Will Serve letter. The existing building is presently connected to Napa Sanitation District facilities.  The District will serve the domestic waste needs of the proposed tenant improvement. The facility shall be subject to all applicable rules and regulations of the District. 

This “Will Serve” letter is valid for a period of five years from the date of this letter. If the proposed development has not obtained a building permit from the County of Napa Building Department at the end of this time, this “Will Serve” letter shall become void.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Timothy B. Healy, P.E.

Assistant General Manager/District Engineer

by:  Todd Herrick

        Senior Engineering Technician
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